
COUNCIL MEETING

FEBRUARY 7, 2017
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, February 7, 2017 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Kirk Quasebarth, Ken Hickman and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Attorney Dow Dellinger, Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, Superintendent Tony Rodgers and Marshal Roger Young.       

-President Rosemary Cooley and Vice President Dave Stimmel were absent. 

Member Stacy Selagy presided over the meeting and @ 5:30 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting on January 17, 2016.  
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion for the minutes.  The motion carried.

Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $177,065.37
VISITORS: … Vernon Satchwell, property owner was here to speak.
*Mr. Satchwell's first topic was about Marshal Young's clean-up letters.  He has 2 properties that received letters.  Roger explained that one property had an old couch on it and the other had a bed frame and some sheet metal on the property.  Roger stated that both properties have been cleaned up and they are okay.   **His next topic was about his property at 512 Race Street having water standing problems because Race Street is actually higher then the curbs in that area and the water runs off of the street and onto the sidewalks and yards.   Superintendent Rodgers explained that he is checking into the problem and may have a couple of different solutions here soon.  
Terry Saunders resident, was then called on to speak.   -Her first comment was about our last meeting.  *There was a resident here expressing his opinion about our “sump pump inspection program.”  She thought this person was treated a little unfairly.  Attorney Dellinger explained what happened.   *Later in the meeting Dow explained that he called this person and emailed him some documents the next day.   Dow said that the conversation was calm and some issues were worked out.

**Terry's next issue was about Marshal Young wanting to purchase a new police vehicle.  She just wanted to make sure that we will follow the proper steps in purchasing the vehicle if we decide to do so.  We said we would do the proper steps.
Shawn Cain KIRPC representative was not present.
PARK ISSUES...  *Clerk Brown reported that there have been 3 to 4 resumes received for the 

PARK CARETAKER job.   Friday the 17th will be the deadline for resumes.   We will have an EXECUTIVE MEETING at 4:30pm an hour before our next meeting to have interviews with some of the applicants.   Before the next meeting all the the resumes will be sent to the Council members for their review.   **Clerk Brown will also prepare the ordinance to “reinstate the PARK BOARD” and have it ready to be voted on at our next meeting.  

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN INFO...  *Superintendent Tony Rodgers reported that approximately 40% of the sump pump inspections have been completed.  Only a couple of places have not let us do the inspections.  **Jon Borgers has submitted his info to KIRPC and the state.   Tony also added that Jon gave him more suggestions on what we may want to do in the future to try and fix our sewer ban problems.  If we follow through with these fixes the pole barn at the sewage treatment plant may have to be moved.   

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP...  Marshal Roger Young has sent a total of 83 letters to property owners this time.   It has been done in 3 phases.   The letters include info on buying trash stickers at Town Hall and taking items to the White County Recycling business in Reynolds.  

SIDEWALK REPAIRS... There is nothing to report on this until the weather gets better.

UNIFORMS CONTRACT… Attorney Dow Dellinger has read the contract and we should be able to get out of it with a lot less money then we originally thought.  Negotiation have started and we may keep the rugs and try to buy the uniforms at a reduced price.  We will keep everyone informed.

1.   

2.
EAST 4TH STREET PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.   After meeting with one of the owners about a month ago, we haven't heard anything from them since.   We have decided that we will get in touch with them again and give them 60 days to let us know what they are going to do.
NEW POLICE VEHICLE – STREET SWEEPER – F450 TRUCK...
1.Police Vehicle.  Clerk Brown, per SBOA requirements, presented 3 bids for the new police vehicle.  We had one written bid and 2 verbal bids.  The lowest bid came in from Gutwein Motors at $25,000.   After some discussion by the Council to either do lease payments or buy the vehicle outright...
Ken Hickman made the motion to purchase the vehicle (outright) from Gutweins.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.   The motion carried.   -Marshal Young will after the vehicle is here get our 2010 Crown Vic ready to sell.  We are hoping to get at least $2000 for the Crown Vic.

2.Street Sweeper.   The repair or purchase for this was tabled again.  Superintendent Rodgers will talk to some of the other surrounding towns to see how they handle their street sweeping.  Plus he may even ask some of the towns if they would like to share in the purchasing of a sweeper.

3.F450 Truck.   In the last 6 months we have spent several thousand on engine repairs.  Recently though, the truck has had no problems.   We will monitor the situation. 

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1. Street signs that need to be repaired are being replaced.  2. The boys have been doing some cold patch on the street during the recent warm weather.   3. The Market Street light across from the old Querry's Pharmacy is now working.   4. Since the weather has been nice the solids disposal at the sewage plant has been going well.  5. Tony will be at a storm sewer conference at Purdue University this Thursday.   6. Tony started a discussion about our non-paved alley maintenance...basically who is responsible.   Dow stated he would check our town plat maps at the county surveyors office to see how many alleys are actually platted to the town.  We also checked our ordinance book and it does not state who is responsible.   Tony stated that if we do have to do the maintenance, there is an attachment for our Bobcat that would help level out the alleys...which we could possibly rent.   7. All of the town vehicles have new magnetic signs that tell everyone that this is a town vehicle.  8. Coming also to the town workers will be new picture I.D.'s that they will wear all of the time around there necks.          
Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger stated that the Oak Street old trailer park lots have been sold on a commissioner sale.  Roger just wants everyone to be aware that they are not putting any trailers on the property.  2. The State Road 16 crossing lights should be repaired soon...INDOT is getting the parts.  The Highway 421 crossing lights are also in the works.   3. Roger and Deputy Andrew have been busy doing regular police work and serving warrants.  4. Roger asked about missing light pole plates.  Clerk Brown said he would get with a NIPSCO rep to see if they can be replaced.   5. Member Quasebarth asked Roger if there could be more daytime police presence around the schools.  Roger stated that the county officers can be called any time but...we have 3 shifts of duty in 24 hours and at least 2 shifts are covered.  So around 1/3 of the time there is no one on duty during the days.


Clerk Tim Brown... 1. The Chamber luncheon this month will be the last Wednesday of the month.   


2. The new APC director person (Colin Betts) was here today.  The county comprehensive meeting will 
be next Monday at the Courthouse.   


Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:24 pm.
**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, February 21, 2017 at 5:30 pm in Town Hall.

***We will have an Executive Meeting starting at 4:30pm right before this regular meeting.  This meeting is for the interviews for our Park Caretaker job.
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